Minutes of the Leonia Shade Tree Commission’s regular meeting held Wednesday, March 9, 2016. The meeting was in compliance with the Open Meetings Act as the date, time, and place of all regular meetings were filed with the Borough Clerk on January 1, 2016 and had been properly publicized. 

Present: Jane Wilson, Christine Healy-Sammis, Vivian DeMarco, Gloria Arlak, Anne Bonadies & Mark Minichiello (Council Liason).  

Absent: Megan Lutz, Kate Mirbaba & Richard Stenken

The meeting was called to order at 7:36 p.m.

Minutes: 

The minutes of the February 10, 2016 meeting were read.  By the vote of the Commissioners present, the minutes were approved. 

Public Portion: 

No public present. 

Council Liaison Report: Mark Minichiello did a walk through at Highwood Hills.  He discussed the potential work that needs to be done to “clean up” the area.  

Chairperson’s Report: 
Jane Wilson received an email from the State of New Jersey regarding receiving trees from the Sandy Tree Recovery Program.  We will be receiving 100 trees.  Anne Bonadies will be picking up the trees on April 22 and storing them until they are distributed on Leonia Day. 

We’ve requested $12,000 for our capitol budget.  Jane Wilson presented this request on February 25, 2016.  The average cost for a new tree planting is $325.

Commissioner’s Report:
Jane Wilson did the following evaluations:

184 Sylvan   Tree needs pruning of limb that extends over sidewalk and front lawn.

128 Spring Street   Tree needs pruning.  Branches should be raised back from house.

172 Hillcrest Ave.  Tree rotten on top, has fungi at bottom.  Needs to be removed.

220 Overlook  Ave.   Tree has rot in 2 top branches.  Branches and bark are falling. Needs to be removed.

20 Paulin Blvd.  2 trees need to be removed

Spring Planting: 

Spring plantings were discussed. Jane Wilson received bids.  We will use Cerbo Trees.  

Leonia Day May 15, 2016:

Preparations are under way.
Shade Tree Ordinance:

No news
New/Old Business:
Christine Healy-Sammis has been looking at different CSIP funding grants.
Adjournment:

By motion of Jane Wilson and a vote of the Commissioners present, the meeting was adjourned at 8:36pm.

Respectfully submitted,  Anne Bonadies

